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The addition of HOV lanes to the corridor, with no increase in the

existing number of general-purpose lanes, is expressly intended to

improve the speed and reliability of transit service, providing an incentive

to use transit. As noted discussion of project need on page 1-6 of the

SDEIS, the prospect of substantially increased travel times in 2030

“makes it imperative that commuters be provided with travel choices that

allow them to avoid driving along, and that the proposed project be built

to support increased use of transit and HOVs.” As discussed in section

5.1 of the SDEIS, and section 5.1 of the Final EIS, HOV and transit

commuters would experience substantial travel time benefits in 2030

with the addition of the HOV lane.

WSDOT evaluated an 8-lane alternative in 2002, 2003 and 2005 during

the planning and development phases of the Draft EIS. The results of the

analyses showed that significant capacity improvements on I-5 between

downtown Seattle and the University District would be needed to

accommodate 8-lanes on the SR 520 corridor. The analyses concluded

that the number of additional cars able to be served by an 8-lane

alternative would not equal the “demand” created by the additional lanes,

and that the lanes on the Evergreen Point Bridge would end up

functioning as “queue storage” for I-5, until capacity improvements on

that freeway were completed. In addition, an 8-lane alternative would

have required greater displacement of residences, businesses and more

acquisition of park land and wetlands in sensitive areas along the

corridor, including the Arboretum. The results of the 8-lane alternative

evaluations are summarized on pages 3-4 and 3-5 of the Draft EIS. The

transportation analysis for the 8-lane alternative identifying its

interdependence with the improvements on I-5 is contained in the 8-Lane

Alternative Report (Appendix U to the Draft EIS). Also see Chapter 1 of

the SDEIS and in the Range of Alternatives and Options Evaluated

Report (Attachment 8 to the SDEIS) for more information.
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WSDOT has considered double-decked designs in an effort to minimize

the overall width and maximize the efficiency of the floating bridge.

However, WSDOT found that as the pontoons became narrower, they

needed to have much more depth with significant ballast to make them

stable. WSDOT also found that the taller double-deck structure raised

the center of gravity of the bridge and presented a larger area for the

wind to catch, increasing the load on the bridge and decreasing stability.

The double-deck roadway also created problems at the ends of the

floating bridge, where the ramps from the lower roadway would have to

weave through the columns of the upper roadway, creating a taller

structure with larger girders and foundations. Therefore, double decking

was eliminated from consideration as a design option for the NEPA

review of the project.
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